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In July of 2022, we were able to make a trip to Cambodia, our 3rd overall and most likely the 

final one before we move there as missionaries! We know many of you were praying for us, 

and God did an amazing work in us and around us during this trip. 

 

We were blessed to be able to share a song in English at New Life Baptist Church in the Takéo 

province. Pastor Pilot Nhap, a national Pastor whom we will be working closely with, is the 

man who planted this church, and where he and his wife Seila bring their 44 kids from their 

children's home to worship ever Sunday morning!  

 

This is also the location where our sending church, New Life Baptist Church of 

Wabash Indiana, partnered with Trailhead International to build a beautiful church building 

for the believers in this village! 

 

Between the 5 ministry sites we visited on this trip we saw 48 people accept Christ as their 

savior, Philip & Pastor Scott Johnston were able to baptize 47 people, and we saw multiple 

church buildings under construction and many more church plants that are doing God's work 

wherever they can meet. 

 

This trip helped to further our understanding of the call that God has given to us for His 

ministry in Cambodia. Sarah was able to spend time with the locals and begin to learn about 

some of the common illnesses & diseases that afflict the people of Cambodia. Because of this 

trip, we understand more of the medical needs that Sarah's Nurse Practitioner role will be 

able to meet. As we have seen the gospel take hold and lives changed we are eagerly 

anticipating beginning deputation and ultimately moving to Cambodia! 

 

As I mentioned in our last letter our goal was to pay off 75% of our student loans by November, 

and praise God we met that goal a month early at the beginning of October, God is good! 

Now in November will do our training, and plan to begin full-time deputation in June of 2023! 

Please pray that God would protect our family, and give us many open doors with ministry 

partners once we start deputation!
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